

IWH/MHA

22 September 2023

Dear Parents/Guardians

We are excited to inform you that from next week, your child will be using Sparx Maths to complete their weekly maths homework. Sparx provides a highly personalised weekly homework to students, tailored to their attainment level and working speed.

Your child's homework will be set on a Wednesday and due by the end of the following Tuesday, every week.

We know you want to support your child's maths progress, so we are sending this letter to explain how Sparx works and how you can help your child complete their homework each week.

What is Sparx Maths Homework?

- Sparx provides personalized homework to each child, with questions that are challenging yet achievable, and tailored to their learning needs.
- Most each week's homework will be based on recently learnt topics, but it will also include some questions from previous topics to help reinforce their learning.
- Students access their homework on their online Sparx account, where they'll get immediate feedback for each question about whether their answer was correct, or they need to have another try.
- While homework is accessed online, it is predominantly a written homework and students should record their written work, this can be done on a piece of paper or through an app such as Notes on their iPad. Sparx has a "bookwork checks" system to help students form this habit.
- Every question in Sparx has a support video attached to that your child can get help independently.

How can you help your child with their homework?

- Provide a guiet space for your child to focus on their homework each week.
- Encourage them to start their homework early so they can get help from their teacher before the deadline if they get stuck. To ensure no gaps form in your child's maths knowledge, homework is not marked as complete until all of the compulsory questions have been answered correctly.

Believe, Achieve, Succeed

@OAWintringham #proudtobeOAWOasisWintringham

Principal: Ms. R. Revell

Weelsby Avenue, Grimsby, N.E. Lincs., DN32 0AZ Tel: 01472 871811 www.oasisacademywintringham.org

Oasis Academy Wintringham is sponsored by Oasis Community Learning www.oasiscommunitylearning.org - part of Oasis UK.
Oasis Community Learning is an exempt charity under the terms of the Charities Act 1993 and 2006.
Oasis Community Learning is a Company Limited by Guarantee registered in England & Wales No. 5398529.
Registered Office: 75 Westminster Bridge Road, London, SE1 7HS.







- Check the weekly email you'll get from Sparx and praise your child for starting or completing their homework. Encourage them to finish it before the deadline if they haven't already done so.
- Try not to help your child with a question until they've had a go first. It is essential
 they try to complete their homework independently so that Sparx can give them
 questions that are at the right level for them. Remember they can watch the support
 videos if they need to.

What support is available at Oasis Academy Wintringham?

- All classes will spend one lesson next week looking at the platform and how they can work towards completing their first homework.
- Students can speak to their class teacher at breaks/lunches/after school if they are available.
- A Sparx support session will be run on Wednesdays from 3pm until 4pm in F18, this
 is a drop-in session and does provide access to computers if needed.

We hope you agree that Sparx will play an exciting and important role in growing your child's understanding, success and confidence in maths.

If you have any questions, please contact Mr White or Mr Patrick.

Kind regards,

Ian White

Year 9 and 10 maths coordinator and National lead practitioner for maths